Minutes of the Berrynarbor Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday, 13t July 2021

2107/01

2107/02

2107/03

2107/04

2107/05

at 7.00pm in the Pre-School Room, Manor Hall, Berrynarbor

Present: Clirs A Stanbury (Chairman), G Bacon, A Burch, A Coppin, B Joyce,
J Latham

County Clir Miss Andrea Davis (remotely)
District Clir J Tucker.

Mrs Victoria Woodhouse Parish Clerk (remotely)
Sian Barten, Co-option Candidate
3 Members of the public

Apologies
Clirs M Johns and J Beer.

Declarations of Interest
None.

Public Participation

The application for planning application made representations in favour of the
application for 2 x shepherds huts and expressed a desire to work with the
community and address any concerns.

A member of the public confirmed that the community event due to be held in
the Recreation Field had been postponed to the 25" July due to the
Government’s restrictions being lifted later and there would be approximately
150 people attending, it was noted that the Parish Council had agreed to cut
the grass prior to the event. The member of the public expressed that they
did not feel that minute number 2106/12 was accurate due to technical issues
with the hybrid set-up of the meeting and felt that some of the detail
discussed was missing.

The Chairman explained that minutes are a legal record of decisions made
and not verbatim reports, Clirs would need to decide if they were an accurate
record of the decisions made.

Minutes
It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to approve the minutes of the
meeting held on Tuesday 8" June 2021 as a correct record.

To receive reports from:

¢ Police
It was noted that the July report had been circulated.

e County Clir Miss A Davis
The report is attached as Appendix A. Clir Davis urged the Parish
Council to read the online vision for strategic transport in and out of the
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South West and to respond to the consultation. Clir Davis explained
that if the PC would like to the salt bin moved DCC will move it but they
do need written permission from the landowner before they will re-site.
ClIr Joyce confirmed that she had spoken to the landowner and would
pursue written confirmation. Clir Stanbury asked for an update on
Lynton Cross and raised safety concemns, Clir Miss Davis confirmed
that she would speak to the Highway Safety Officer to investigate, the
work was scheduled but DCC does not own all of the necessary land
yet.

e District Clir J Tucker
ClIr Tucker reported that a new Planning Manager had been appointed
but had not yet taken up post. Some enforcement had taken place
within Berrynarbor. ClIr Tucker highlighted some development
opportunities within Barnstaple and explained that enforcement and
concerns at Berrynarbor Park were still ongoing, Clir Tucker asked if
the PC would consider writing to NDC to express its concerns at the
situation. It was agreed to submit a letter. There is a problem with
litter in and around North Devon and NDC has now formed a small
litter Committee, if there are issues in Berrynarbor then the small group
can assist but it does appear to be a bigger problem in the towns.

e Play Area
Nothing to report.

e Manor Hall
None.

e Footpaths
Clir Bacon reported that the footpath to Broadsands is now fully
opened and just requires some minor finishing off but the works look
good and the bollard seems to be working, there was no litter on the
beach at the time of inspection. Clir Coppin enquired about the
accessibility of footpath 6, Clir Bacon explained that this had been
reported and she would pursue with the Public Rights of Way Warden.

e Dog Exercise Area
None.

e Grit Bins/Road
None.

* Meetings/Events attended by Councillors/Clerk
Clir Coppin reported that he had recently attended a Clir Liaison
meeting with the Police Crime Commissioner.

2107/06 Co-Option
An application for Co-option had been received from Sian Barten. Members
had the opportunity to ask questions of the candidate and it was resolved,
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2107/07

2107/08

31
32
33
34

35
36

2107/09

with no votes to the contrary, to Co-opt Sian Barten to the Parish Council.
ClIr Barten signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Planning & Planning Correspondence

73343 Change of use of land to allow two Shepherd Huts for holiday
purposes at 1 Cross Park Road, From Cross Park to Lower Down Copse.
Berrynarbor

Applicant: Mr Edward Boxall

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to recommend APPROVAL.

73241 Retrospective application for an agricultural building at Land at
Yetland Holdings, Berry Down, Combe Martin
Applicant: Mr Peter Hopkins

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to submit a comment that
The Parish Council is aware that there has been historical enforcement
action at this site, it believes that there are other structures on this site that
have been completed without planning permission and would suggest that a
planning application is submitted to cover all unauthorised development at
this address.

73447 Change the use from guest house to a single dwelling house at
Langleigh Guest House, Berrynarbor

Applicant: Mrs Mariane Hodgkinson

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to recommend APPROVAL.

Clir Tucker left the meeting.

Payments and Receipts

PAYMENTS

Simon Patridge Cleaning Toilets June 100
Mrs V Woodhouse July Salary 414.65
HMRC July PAYE 103.60
Mrs V Woodhouse Public Toilet Supplies 27.50
Mrs S Petters Zoom June Payment 14.39
Fremington Parish Council Postage 9.82
TOTAL 669.96

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to approve the payments and
receipts.

To consider annual donation towards the Sewage Plant

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree a 50% donation of
£206.75 towards the running costs of the Sewage Plant.
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2107/10

2107/11

210712

2107/13

Request for a Memorial Bench
A request has been received for a memorial bench in the public car park
next to the telephone box.

North Devon Council own the land and do not have any objections to a
memorial bench being installed in this location, however, the Parish Council
would need to accept ownership and maintenance responsibilities for the
bench.

The memorial bench is for Alan Eales who passed away suddenly and was
instrumental in moving and positioning the phone box in its current location.

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to support the request for the
memorial bench and for the Parish Council to accept the maintenance
responsibility for the bench.

Request for the erection of a sign for the Public Car Park

A request has been received from the community shop management
committee for the Parish Council to consider some signage at the entrance
to the car park to warn drivers that there could be pedestrians and
especially children crossing the village car park. The committee is
concerned that there are not any pathways, and the car park is used by
parents and visitors with young children.

The car park is still under the ownership and management of the North
Devon Council but they do not have any objections to the Parish Council
erecting signage subject to it meeting their criteria.

The Parish Council was advised that if it were to erect signage there could
be liability issues for the Parish Council and the PC could actually be adding
to the danger by erecting further signage. For these reasons the Parish
Council did not feel it could support the installation of such a sign and it was
resolved, with no votes to the contrary, not to pursue signage for the car
park.

Review of the Parish Council’s Risk Assessments for 2021/2022
It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to review and agree the
Parish Council’s Risk Assessment for 2021/2022.

Review of Standing Orders
It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to amend Standing Orders as
follows:

Page 9 Paragraph x - Remove wording “(target within 5 working days)” this
was previously agreed by Council to be unrealistic, legal time limit is 20
working days, it was agreed to add “the Parish Council will aim to provide a
response as soon as possible and within 20 working days.”

Consider inclusion of new Standing Order after Standing Order 21 to read:
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2107/14

2107/15

2107/16

22 Confidential Business
a Councillors shall not disclose information given in confidence or which
they believe, or ought to be aware is of a confidential nature.

b A Councillor in breach of the provisions of Standing Order 26(a) above
may be removed from a committee or a sub-committee by a resolution of
the Council.

¢ A breach of confidentiality by a Councillor could lead to further action
being taken through the Monitoring Officer of the Council's adopted
Grievance Procedure.”

Amend Standing Order 23 Matters affecting council employees paragraph a
to read:

“Any matter relating to a Council employee will not be dealt with until the
Press and Public have been excluded from the meeting pursuant to
Standing Order 1(c) above.”

30 Responsibilities to provide information — add paragraph b to read:

“If gross annual income or expendi{ure exceeds £200,000 the Council, shall
publish information in accordance with the requirements of the Local
Government (Transparency Requirements) (England) Regulations 2015.”

28 Allegations of breaches of the Code of Conduct amend to read:

“On receipt of a notification that there has been an alleged breach of the
code of conduct the Proper Officer shall refer it to the Monitoring Officer.” (It
is not the Parish Council's place to investigate breaches of the Code of
Conduct and is the responsibility of the Monitoring Officer).

Review of Financial Regulations
Financial Regulations were reviewed and no amendments proposed.

Review of Statement of Internal Control

The Statement of Internal Control was reviewed and no amendments
proposed.

Review of Members Code of Conduct

The Members’ Code of Conduct was reviewed and no amendments
proposed.

Meeting ended at 8.15pm.

Signed % Dated:. A2 N



Berrynarbor Parish Council
County Councillors report
July 2021

My apologies for not being with you this evening, | have a member of my
household isolating and feel more comfortable avoiding any indoor situations
with others until | know he has tested negative. If you have a virtual link then |
will be able to join the meeting.

Peninsula transport- Shaping the future of Transport across the South West

I would be very grateful if the Parish Council would consider responding to the consultation
please. it would be good to hear from residents and businesses too so please do share the
message.

Peninsula Transport is the shadow sub-national transport body (STB), bringing together the
five lead transport authorities in the Peninsula (Cornwall, Devon, Plymouth, Somerset and
Torbay) to work directly with the Department for Transport (DfT) on the strategic transport
priorities for the region. Formed in 2018, it is a partnership established to transform
transport and boost economic growth for the Peninsula.

The work of Peninsula Transport considers the following key areas:

e Resilient road and rail networks to support connectivity to its key markets in the
Midlands, the north of England, London and international gateways at Heathrow,
Gatwick and Southampton as well as access to our regional airports and ports

e Impact of technology and innovation in supporting our urban and rural mobility
challenges

e Infrastructure investment needed to unlock housing development and create
accessible enterprise areas

e Take aregional lead in the transition to decarbonisation of the strategic transport
network

The first priority for Peninsula Transport is the development of a regional transport strategy,
which plans and prioritises strategic infrastructure across the peninsula over the next thirty
years. As part of this work, Peninsula Transport has produced a high-level vision document




setting out the goals that will ultimately define the overall direction and principles of the full
regional transport strategy.

The high level vision will be consulted on throughout the summer into September to ensure
that the vision is shared with those across the peninsula and determine if the goals meet the
needs of those using the network.

Vison and Goals

The key challenge for the Peninsula is to strengthen strategic links to keep pace with the
rest of the UK, reinforcing connectivity and maximising opportunities to boost productivity.
Transport is a vital part of every day life and therefore a transport strategy needs to be bold
and ambitious, delivering a transport system that that works for people, businesses and the
planet.

The vision for the peninsula is: “transforming transport across the peninsula, enabling our
society and economy to thrive and our unique and outstanding environment to flourish.”

The vision is underpinned by the following five goals:
e We will improve connections between people, businesses, and places
e We will enhance resilience of the transport network
e We will deliver affordable, zero-emissions transport for everyone
e We will help to improve the health and wellbeing of communities in the peninsula

e We will help the peninsula to be a great place to live and work
The Consultation

The consultation will open week commencing 12th July and will close week ending 17"
September 2021.

www.peninsuiatransport.org.uk.

What happens next?

Once the consultation has closed, Peninsula Transport will use the feedback to inform the
full strategy. A number of supporting studies are either underway or planned to support the
transport strategy and our website will be updated as the programme progresses. We
expect to publish our transport strategy in 2022, setting out our proposals for the delivery a
transport system that works best for people, businesses and the planet.




More information is available on the website, www.peninsulatransport.org.uk, or you can

contact by emailing info@peninsulatransport.org.uk.

=

PT_vision
consultation stakeh

A399 closure between Mockham Down to Brayford

Road closed Monday to Thursday this week and next, 8am to 8pm for the felling of ash trees.

Exmoor Coastal Bus Services- please promote!

Please encourage people to use the new bus services, especially the Lynmouth- lifracombe service, it
won’t continue if there isn’t support. This is an opportunity that doesn’t come along often.

There are two bus service developments along the North Devon & Exmoor coast which will increase
leisure travel opportunities this year.

The Exmoor Coaster is a commercial initiative by First, linking Lynmouth and Countisbury with
Porlock and Minehead. First’s timetable and further details are available on-line:

In combination with the revived Service 300, journeys will be possible along the whole Devon and
Somerset coast between llfracombe and Minehead. The 300 is operated under contract by Taw &
Torridge Coaches and is financially supported by Devon County Council using new government
funding allocated in early 2020, but unfortunately put on hold due to the COVID pandemic. The
revived 300 service will run Sundays & Bank Holidays 30th May to 31st October and Monday to
Friday 26th July to 3rd September.

Both timetables are below. They will also appear in the County Council’s North Devon area timetable
book which, after not appearing during 2020, is now being republished and distributed in the area.

ILFRACOMBE - LYNMOUTH Via Combe Martin, Lynton Taw &
Torrid
ge 300

Monday - Friday during summer School Sunday and Public Holidays

Holidays

26th July - 3rd September 2021 until 31st October 2021

||

ILFRACOMBE St 1015 | 1445 - 101 | 121 | 144 | 161

James Place Gardens 5 5 5 5

ILFRACOMBE, High St, | 1020 | 1450 - 102 | 122 | 145 | 162

opp Garage 0 0 0 0




HELE HOTEL 1027 | 1457 - 102 | 122 | 145 | 162
7 7 7 7
WATERMOUTH 1031 | 1501 - 103 | 123 | 150 | 163
CASTLE 1 1 1 1
BERRYNARBOR 1033 | 1503 - 103 | 123 | 150 | 163
CORNER 3 3 3 3
COMBE MARTIN, 1037 | 1507 - 103 | 123 | 150 | 163
Seaside 7 7 7 7
COMBE MARTIN, 1044 | 1514 - 104 | 124 | 151 | 164
Holdstone Way 4 4 4 4
COMBE MARTIN, 1049 | 1519 - 104 | 124 | 151 | 164
Wildlife Park 9 9 9 9
BLACKMOOR GATE 1056 | 1526 092 | 105 | 125 | 152 | 165
6 6 6 6 6
WOODY BAY 1100 | 1530 093 | 110 | 130 | 153 | 170
STATION 0 0 0 0 0
BARBROOK, Post 1108 | 1538 093 | 110 | 130 | 153 | 170
Office 8 8 8 8 8
LYNTON Castle Hill 1115 | 1545 094 | 111 (131 | 154 | 171
Car Park 5 5 5 5 5
LYNMOUTH 1130 | 1600 - 113 | 133 | 160 | -
Lyndale Car Park 0 0 0
|
LYNMOUTH 1140 | 1610 - 114 | 134 | 161 | -
Lyndale Car Park 0 0 0
LYNTON Castle Hill 1155 | 1625 095 | 115 | 135 | 162 | 172
Car Park 5 5 5 5 5
BARBROOK, Post 1201 | 1631 100 | 120 | 140 | 163 | 173
Office 1 1 1 1 1
WOODY BAY 1209 | 1639 100 | 120 | 140 | 163 | 173
STATION 9 9 9 9 9
BLACKMOOR GATE 1215 | 1645 101 | 121 | 141 | 164 | 174
5 5 5 5 5
COMBE MARTIN, 1222 | 1652 102 | 122 | 142 | 165 | -
Wildlife Park 2 2 2 2
COMBE MARTIN, 1227 | 1657 102 | 122 | 142 | 165 | -
Holdstone Way 7 7 7 7
COMBE MARTIN, 1232 | 1702 103 | 123 | 143 | 170 | -
Royal Marine 2 2 2 2
BERRYNARBOR 1236 | 1706 103 | 123 | 143 | 170 | -
CORNER 6 6 6 6
WATERMOUTH 1238 | 1708 103 | 123 | 143 | 170 | -
CASTLE 8 8 8 8
HELE HOTEL 1243 | 1713 104 | 124 | 144 | 171 | -
3 3 3 3
ILFRACOMBE, High 1250 | 1720 105 | 125 | 145 | 172 | -
Street, Garage 0 0 0 0
ILFRACOMBE St 1255 | 1725 105 | 125 | 145 | 172 | -
James Place Gardens 5 5 5 5

This service is financially supported by Devon County Council
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Coronavirus updates from Devon County Council

The link below may be of interest to residents with the situation changing and many
interested in what is happening locally this link is a useful starting point for questions and
the current situation in Devon.

The link takes you to the Covid-19 pages on the Devon County Council Website, it has daily
updated information as to positive cases within the area, information about testing and
track and trace.

https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/coronavirus-data/

Reminder about reporting a highway problem:

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/

telephone: 0345 155 1004

Andrea Davis

Andrea.davis@devon.gov.uk



